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“For I am convinced that neither death, nor life, nor angels, nor rulers, nor things present, 
nor things to come, nor powers, nor height, nor depth, nor anything else in all creation, 
will be able to separate us from the love of God in Christ Jesus our Lord.” 
Romans 8:38-39 

At St. Andrew’s Aurora, we had to make the hard decision in response to these unforeseeable circumstances that Coronavirus or COVID 19 brought to us. The church’s goal is to keep our faith community safe and healthy. Thus, St. Andrew’s will be closed from March 22nd to April 5th. During this time, all church usage will be stopped, including the Martha’s Table bagged lunch program.

May this action protect our community in Aurora. We will try our best to connect and to provide spiritual care through website (pccweb.ca/standrewsaurora) and through appointments. Rev. Soong Huh will be available to communicate by phone call, email, or appointment. 

While the church building remains closed, we can still stand strong as the Body of Christ. Please encourage one another through phone calls, texts, and emails, and pray for one another, so we continue to share our spiritual connections. You can always send emails and make phones for pastoral care. 

Regarding your weekly offerings, thank you to those of you on PAR, which is a consistent revenue stream for the church. The Donation is available on our website. If you wish to make an offering by cash or cheque, you may mail it to the church, or you can drop it off through the mail slot on the office door (beside the front door) of the church. 

Here are some additional ways as we remain ourselves but continue to connect one another: 
1.	Pray for God’s mercy, grace, compassion, and wisdom during this challenging time
2.	Call, email, or text someone you know to be isolated 
[bookmark: _GoBack]3.	Support the Welcoming Arms and the Aurora Food Pantry
4.	Run errands and provide support to those who are quarantined
5.	If you yourself need help, please contact the office, your elder, or your minister

May God’s peace and comfort, and love be with you in your everyday life. 

With blessings and love, 

Rev. Soong        Adele Samuel (Clerk of session) 
